
 
 

  

 
 

APPOINTMENTS COMMITTEE MEETING 
 
 

March 15, 2024 
3:00pm 

 
MEETING MINUTES 

   
Chair of Committee Councilor Jeffrey Mendes opened the meeting of the Appointments 

Committee in the Selectmen’s Conference Room at 3:30pm and made the following announcement: 

This meeting is being recorded and will be rebroadcast on the Town of Barnstable’s Government Access 
Channel.  In accordance with Massachusetts General Laws Chapter 30A, Section 20, the Chair must 
inquire whether anyone else is recording this meeting and, if so, please make their presence known. 
This meeting will be replayed via Xfinity Channel 8 or high definition Channel 1072. It may also be 
accessed via the Government Access Channel live video on demand archives on the Town of 
Barnstable’s website: https://streaming85.townofbarnstable.us/CablecastPublicSite/?channel=1 

The administrator to the Town Council took Roll call, all members present with the exception of Vice 
Chair Councilor Kris Clark  

The Chair of Committee asked for public comment via the Zoom link provided to the Public.  

Mr. Larry Morin (no comment, just listening)  

The Chair of the Committee welcomed Mr. Larry Decker who is interested in serving on the Licensing 
Board as a full member. He has been an associate member since 2015.   

                               

Councilor Jeffrey Mendes (Chair) 
Councilor Kris Clark (Vice Chair) 
Councilor Kristin Terkelsen 
Councilor Seth Burdick   
Councilor Charles Bloom 



 
 

  

Mr. Decker shared his personal and professional background, outlining his progression from an 
associate to acting as the clerk, and eventually holding meetings. He highlighted the challenges he 
faced, and improvements made. He explained the timeline from when he first became a member to 
waiting so long to be a full member. He enjoys being on the Committee, as it is a regulatory committee 
in the Town and feels they do good business and act in the best way possible for the decisions they need 
to make for all of Barnstable.  

The Chair of the Committee asked about consensus, and how it is made possible on the 
Committee. Mr. Decker believes that the Licensing Board has consensus at every meeting, although we 
may not always agree, he believes his members do the best they can for Barnstable. 

The Chair of Committee welcomed Mr. Charles “Tom” Coyle who has applied for the Council 
on Aging. 

Mr. Coyle emphasized the importance of listening to grassroots needs to achieve consensus, using his 
work on a standard for chip communication as an example. He also shared his experiences with RFID 
and GPS tracking systems, and his involvement with the MIT group on wireless technologies. Mr. 
Coyle shared his motivations for community involvement. Mr. Coyle recommended simplifying 
operations and increasing outdoor activities at the senior center.  

                             

 

Bio - Charles T. Coyle tcoyle77@yahoo.com, 781.290.7468 

30 Irving Street Centerville, MA 02632 
Charles' early career was in Army aviation, followed by twenty years in wireless technologies 

developing, selling and deploying solutions such as the Internet of Things (IoT) and RFID. A graduate 
of West Point, Charles was a test pilot in the U.S. Army, managing 240 people to supply and repair a 
fleet of 81 helicopters. He managed the airfield in Fort Ord, California. 



 
 

  

Skills include:  
strategy, planning, program management, marketing, sales, business development, fundraising, 

aviation, airfield management and partner development. 
Charles led deployments and sales of Internet of Things wireless solutions, transforming 

operations and experiences for businesses and customers worldwide. A passionate entrepreneur, Charles 
played key leadership roles in four successful startup companies, two of which were acquired for 
$230M and $380M. Charles also was a senior executive at Texas Instruments, Avery Dennison, Mark 
IV (EZ-Pass), EG&G and General Electric. 
 

He is currently the President of Wireless Consulting Solutions, and served as the Chair of the 
MIT group for the Internet of Things for ten years, cited as having the best events at the MIT Enterprise 
Forum for many years. 

 
Charles founded the Kendall Square Learning Project, an adult literacy program and 

was the Cambridge, MA Volunteer of the Year for the Massachusetts Coalition for 
Adult Education. 

Councilor Terkelsen asked what Mr. Coyle might bring to the Council on Aging for ideas, or 
does he see something there that needs improvement. Mr. Coyle said most do not know it even exists, 
so he believes that more things should be announced about it, talk about it more, let others know what is 
offered there, and where it can be found. They have lots and lots of great information that doesn’t seem 
to get out anywhere in the Community. There needs to be more walkability around there and possibly 
more activities. 

The Committee members welcomed Maureen Hughes who has applied for the Council on Aging 

   

                                           



 
 

  

                                       

                                             
 



 
 

  

The Committee welcomed Conrad Watson who has applied for the Hyannis Main Street Waterfront 
Historic District Commission                               

                                     
Mr. Watson, a local businessman, discussed the state of Main Street in the Cape, focusing on the need 
for consensus among town representatives. Mr. Watson shared his business experience and his love for 
Main Street, noting the positive trends of rejuvenation. Cynthia highlighted the issue of insufficient 
parking and Walker’s theory on walkability. She proposed that adding services like a central 
supermarket could make the area more walkable. They concluded that the area could benefit from more 
businesses and services to enhance its walkability, particularly a supermarket on Main Street.  

Mr. Watson shared his experiences and perspectives on renovating old buildings, emphasizing the 
importance of preservation over demolition. He highlighted successful projects and the impact of 
apartments and stores on Main Street's recovery. Mr. Watson discussed the need for a grocery store in 
the area where new students are moving into the area, expressing concerns about people's ability to live 
and walk in the area. He also mentioned the relocation of a Brazilian church and the upcoming opening 
of a grocery store in that location. Towards the end, he discussed a committee, mentioning two 
vacancies that needed to be filled, expressing a preference for a candidate with a real estate license, and 
emphasizing the importance of consensus in decision making.  

The Chair of the Committee explained that there would not be a decision tonight for a recommendation 
and that the application process to apply would remain open until March 29, 2024, and that the 
Administrator to the Town Council would be in touch. 

 



 
 

  

The Appointments Committee members welcomed Mr. Richards French who has applied for the 
open seat on the Sandy Neck Board. Mr. French had been a long member prior to his interview tonight 
and would like to be a member again. 

                             
 

Mr. French discussed his personal experiences and changes at Sandy Neck, highlighting the evolution 
from a largely unregulated area to a more family-friendly and environmentally safe location. He 
emphasized the introduction of rules such as fire prevention measures, dog clean-up requirements, and 
the prohibition of certain items like glass containers. Mr. French also mentioned the collaboration 
between the board and the natural resources department in implementing these rules. He concluded by 
noting the future challenges, particularly in the face of extreme weather conditions, and expressed her 
desire to continue contributing to these changes. 

 The Committee welcomed Mr. Robert Frazee, who is currently a member on the Historical 
Commission as an alternate. The Historical Commission sent a letter to the Appointments Committee 
asking them to elevate Mr. Frazee to the full member position, and that it was the entire Committee 
sending the letter. 

Mr. Frazee shared his experience and perspective on the preservation of historical buildings. He 
emphasized the importance of understanding the history and significance of these buildings, and how 
modern elements can complement them. Mr. Frazee also highlighted the challenges of assessing 
buildings and locations, and the need for personal evaluation and context. He discussed the potential 
loss of historical buildings and the need for careful decision making. Towards the end, he suggested 
training sessions for the Historical Commission to understand zoning overlays and incentive programs.  



 
 

  

                                  

                                  

 



 
 

  

                                    
 

The Committee members welcomed Nate Ludtke; he brought a friend Welmer (Junior)-de Oliveira with 
him who also intends on applying for an open position on the Youth Commission. Mr. Ludtke attends 
Sturgis West and has worked as a Barnstable a lifeguard, and volunteers at the Veterans Outreach every week. 

                                             
 

 



 
 

  

The Committee members discussed tonight’s interviews. The Chair of the Committee asked if any of 
the members wanted to make any motions tonight.  

Councilor Bloom recommended Mr. Larry Decker be promoted to the full member position to a 
term expiring 06/30/2026, this was seconded by Councilor Burdick, all members present voted in favor 
of this motion. 

Councilor Terkelsen made the motion to recommend to the full Council Mr. Charles “Tom” 
Coyle to the Council on Aging as a regular member to a term expiring 06/30/2025.  This was seconded 
by Councilor Mendes; all members present voted in favor of this recommendation. 

Councilor Burdick made the motion to recommend to the full Council Maureen Hughes to the 
Council on Aging as an alternate member to a term expiring 06/30/2026. This was seconded by 
Councilor Bloom; all members present voted in favor of this motion. 

Councilor Bloom made the motion to recommend to the full Council Mr. Richards French as a 
member at large to a term expiring 06/30/2024. This was seconded by Councilor Mendes; all members 
present voted in favor of this motion with the exception of Councilor Terkelsen abstained. 

Councilor Burdick made the motion to recommend to the full Council Nate Ludtke as a student 
member to the Youth Commission to a term expiring 06/30/2025, this was seconded by Councilor 
Bloom, all member present voted in favor of this motion.  

The board also discussed the potential of promoting Robert Frazee from an alternate to a full 
member position on the Historical Commission.  Councilor Terkelsen made the motion to recommend 
to the full Council Robert Frazee from an alternate position to a full member position on the Historical 
Commission to a term expiring 06/30/2026, this was seconded by Councilor Bloom, all members 
present voted in favor of the recommendation. 

There were two candidates that were scheduled for interviews tonight, Mr. Noah Lyonnais for the 
Youth Commission and Ms. Christine Beer for the Council on Aging that rescheduled for March 29, 
2024. 

Chair of Committee asked for a motion to adjourn: Councilor Burdick made the motion to adjourn, this 
was seconded by Councilor Terkelsen, all member voted in favor of adjourning at 5:15pm 

 

ADJOURN: 5:15pm 

 


